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Kent Engagement Group, Lewis Kinch, Interim Chair
KEG met in November 2019 and were hosted by Moat in Ashford. There was an informative presentation from Optivo colleagues about the work on their Digital Engagement with residents, to ensure that residents are engaged and maximising the opportunities via the My Account digital app.  Colleagues also had updates regarding the Mason Mile Project and from the DWP, which included an update on the DWP structure and understanding how to further enhance the partnership working between the DWP and housing providers/local authorities.  The Stigma Survey for all colleagues to use is still under development and will be discussed at the next meeting of KEG in late February 2020.  KEG will meet three times in 2020, February, June and then October/November.   Lewis Kinch, Optivo, will be Chair whilst Helen Critcher is on maternity leave, Helen will return to post in June 2020.
Housing Strategy & Enabling Sub Group, Sarah Lewis, Chairs

The Housing Strategy and Enabling Group met in November and had a presentation and update on progress of the KCC Social Care Accommodation Strategy, KCC have been invited to return in February 2020 for another progress update about the Market Position Statement.  A small working group is continuing to review and redraft the Rural Housing Protocol, to reflect changes in national policy and initiatives such as Community Led Housing.  Homes England also attended the November meeting and provided an update regarding current programmes, Tessa O’Sullivan from Action with Communities Rural Kent provided colleagues with an update on the Kent Community Hub, a one stop shop for community led housing, following a successful grant allocation.  The group continue to monitor the Housing Products Table that they have developed over time and will have further input in to the emerging Kent and Medway Housing Strategy.  HSEG are due to meet again in February 2020.
Kent Tenancy Management Sub Group, Genette Pinwill, Chair
KTMSG met in October and had two informative presentations, one from Marie Royle at Canterbury City Council regarding the new East Kent Cuckooing Guidance Protocol and from KCC regarding the Prevent agenda and work across the County.  The group also had a discussion about the Tort Act further to a query from Ashford BC, colleagues were asked to share feedback on the updated Pre Eviction Protocol that has been worked on via KHOG.  There are standing items regarding Rent Arrears and UC on the agenda for this group and it was also agreed following the July meeting that this group is now known as the Kent Tenancy Management Group.  Matt Eddy will step down as Chair now and Genette Pinwill will be the Chair, a Vice Chair will be elected at the first meeting of the group in February 2020.  It was agreed that this sub group would look at how to support a campaign on behalf of KHG, Make a Stand, as discussed at the main KHG meeting in September.  This group has agreed to meet four times in 2020.
Kent Private Sector Housing Group, Kerry Petts, KPSHG Chair
KPSHG meet in early December 2019 and had a presentation regarding the recently adopted Self Neglect and Hoarding Protocol, which colleagues from KPSHG had assisted in developing.  Written updates are provided to this group about associated groups work, KEEP, KMSEP and from the two Home Improvement Agencies, colleagues advised that the KCC Core Offer for older people is being progressed and that new Care Navigation contracts are in place but contact has been limited.  The group discussed the RISE event that had taken place in September in Detling, KHG through KPSHG have been invited to participate in the 2020 event, it was agreed that a small working group would meet to consider participation in this event, costing and commitment to ensure that there are outcomes and good use of time for organisations involved.  KPSHG meets four times in 2020 and will first meet in March.
Kent Housing Options Group, Stuart Clifton, Chair
KHOG met in September and October 2019, with the final meeting of the year moved to early January due to the General Election.  Marie Gerald stepped down as Chair with Stuart as Vice Chair stepping up and Lora McCourt of Canterbury CC was elected as the new Vice Chair for the group.  The group have had presentations from Advice Aid, Help to Rent and the Safeguarding representative from KCC.  MHCLG are continuing to attend each meeting and provide colleagues with updates and the opportunity to feedback on issues relating to the HRA.  KHOG are continuing to work through the review of protocols impacted by legislation or policy change, these will be shared with KHG colleagues and Executive Board for sign off when all completed.  The focus of the early January KHOG meeting was the Young Persons Protocol, which is a follow up to a previous workshop session in September 2019.  The group will continue to meet six times per year, with two of the six meetings opened to additional representatives, such as housing providers and supported housing representatives.
Kent Events Group, Kerry Newbury, Chair

The Events Group met on 16th January, the second meeting of the group with new members.  The group continue to work on developing a training and events plan for KHG Members and are using feedback from the recent KHG Events Survey to shape this work.  The Group will consider what training and events can be offered to members for free and what will have to run at cost and also plan to develop and share a communications plan with details about how information from and relevant to KHG members can be shared more effectively.   The survey feedback did identify that there is an appetite to explore how a mentoring scheme could work across the membership, once further work on this is developed more information will be shared.
As part of the groups work there is also consideration about how to share news with members and other relevant partnership organisations about new or reviewed Protocols or Information Documents, and will also liaise with the Chair of KHG about a launch of the Kent and Medway Housing Strategy once it is completed and ready for publishing.

The group is due to meet again in February and plan to share the communications plan and information about training and events for the coming year by March, allowing for a programme to run between April 2020 and April 2021.

KHG members are still encouraged to share ideas about events or training opportunities, including where members have the opportunity to share best practice or learning that will benefit other colleagues.  To ensure that we can provide opportunities for all colleagues to access our events offer we also encourage members, where possible, to offer host venues to enable the overall cost of events or training to be kept to a minimum.
Housing Health and Social Care Sub Group, Sarah Tickner, HHSC Project Officer

Housing, Health and Social Care sub group last met on 1 October 2019.  The newly appointed project officer for this sub group also commenced on this date.  The priority has been to begin mapping the provision for health and housing in Kent.  As part of this process, a survey for housing associations was distributed on 26 November 2019 and we are hoping for to have all social landlord partner returns by end January 2020.

Our first meeting of this year will be on 20 January 2020.  We will be seeking joined up solutions to the impact of overcrowding on children’s health and welfare as highlighted in a serious case review by KCC’s Integrated Children’s Services and Kent Safeguarding Children Multi-Agency Partnership.  The sub group will also be receiving an update on the currently re-commissioned Wellbeing Offer for Older People as well as an update on the Ernst & Young/Public Health project which is looking to establish whether there are metrics that can earlier identify those most vulnerable to becoming homeless or at risk of poor health. 

Kent Homechoice, Vicky Hodson, Project Officer

The KHC Operational Group met in September, the meeting included a presentation from KCC on Pitch allocation and site management of G&T sites.  KCC proposed changing their policy so that pitches can be advertised via Kent Homechoice and applications and assessments could be carried out by the Local Authorities rather than KCC, we are now awaiting a new draft policy which will be circulated this year for consultation. 
At the meeting it was agreed to bring the 3 bid limit on properties to an end and this took place this month. We are no longer promoting Exchange Locata and partners are moving over to other mutual exchange options, mainly Homeswapper. We are currently working on improving the capturing of property information in relation to accessibility adaptations so that we can improve matching of applicants to properties.  The updates to the online application form following a customer review will take place this month and we continue to work on an improved change of circumstance process.

Homes England Update – Hannah Wilson, Home Ownership & Supply – South East

· Homes England
· Government has renamed DCLG to the Ministry of Housing, Communities and Local Government (MHCLG)
· The Rt Hon Robert Jenrick MP – Secretary of State for MHCLG; the Rt Hon Esther McVey - Minister of State for Housing

· Homes England is under-going a restructure which is likely to come to an end by March 2020.

· 5 Year Strategic Plan

· The Homes England 5 Year Strategic Plan has been published and sets out how the agency will respond to the housing challenges facing the country; improving housing affordability and helping more people access better homes in areas where they are needed most and increase competition in the market.

· Mission: Intervene in the market to ensure more homes are built in areas of greatest need.

· Objectives (short & long term): Support Affordable Homes market / provide investment for major infrastructure / unlock & enable land / deliver home ownership products / support MMC / address barriers facing SMEs / provide support to priority locations (affordability pressure)

· DPP3 Panel

· The panel was launched in July 2017 and will run for 4 years

· Will be used to enable the efficient procurement of housing led development on land owned by Public Sector bodies and HCA

· Made up of 5 regional lots: North East Yorkshire & The Humber / North West / Midlands / South East / South West

· Public Sector organisations can access panel free of charge

· To request access more for more information contact DPP3@homesengland.gov.uk
· Shared Ownership Affordable Homes Programme
· Open for business – no PC dates beyond 31 March 2021 on IMS however can bid for PC until 31 March 2022

· Grant available for a mix of tenures, however priority is for new build social rent schemes (where in eligible areas – please see June 2018 addendum).

· Acquisition 40% / SOS 35% / PC 25%

· Compliance Audit 2018/19 under assessment.

· Strategic Partnerships (reference in June 2018 addendum), bespoke approach where RP can evidence delivery over and above existing commitments. 23 partners: Platform / Guinness & Stonewater / Optivo / Orbit / Southern / Thirteen / Vivid / EMH Group / Great Places / Home Group / Hyde / L&Q / Matrix Partnership / Places for People / Sovereign/Liberty / Bromford / Curo & Swan / Liverpool Mutual Homes & Tours / Longhurst & Nottingham Community Housing Association / Together / Walsall Housing Group / Yorkshire / Your Housing Group.

· Care & Support Specialised Housing 

· Budget of £76m per year made available up to March 2021.

· AR & AHO Bids welcome for all forms of affordable housing for older people and adults with disabilities or mental health problems.

· As this is a continuation of the existing CaSSH fund the funding requirements will remain unchanged, please see Phase 2 prospectus.

· Community Housing Fund

· £163m available up to March 2020 to deliver additional homes by the community-led sector.

· Bidding has now closed and there was a strong response from the sector with over 300 applications for both pre-development and capital funding.

· Move on Fund

· £50m across England (excluding London) up to 31st March 2021

· The fund is intending to support homeless people and victims of domestic abuse with low and medium level needs currently living in hostels and refuges; and those who are currently sleeping rough, who cannot move on because of lack of affordable and suitable accommodation in their areas.

· Homes England will provide capital grants (£44m) to cover the cost of construction, purchase, conversion, leasing, renovation and/or reinstatement of properties to be used exclusively as low-cost rented move-on accommodation and revenue funding £6m) for the on-going support costs necessary to assist to sustain housing.

· Priority given to proposals that will most effectively and quickly free up space with hostels and/or refuges.

· Bidding via IMS 

· Home Building Fund

· £4.5billion available for Development Finance, Infrastructure Finance and Supporting Innovation

· Available to Private Sector businesses that builds new homes or prepares sites for housing.

· Mics

· HIF: £5.53 billion available to LA to help unlock 650,000 homes. Funding Committed by March 2021. Marginal for bids of up to £10m, so far 110 projects have been approved with other projects still being considered. Forward Funding for bids up to £250m with 9 projects approved so far. https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/housing-infrastructure-fund
· Green Paper: Consultation closed 6 November 2018. 5 core themes – tackling stigma and celebrating thriving communities; expanding supply and supporting home ownership; effective resolution of complaints; empowering residents and strengthening the regulator; ensuring homes are safe and decent. The Green paper offers an opportunity for major reform to improve fairness, quality and safety to residents living in social housing across the country. Feedback being analysed.
· MHCLG is reviewing a new national model for shared ownership, seeking views on making it easier to increase the share owned; to sell the home; to get a mortgage. Consultation has now closed. https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/new-national-model-for-shared-ownership 
· Help to Buy Equity Loan, the 2018 Budget announced a revised scheme which will run from April 2021 to March 2023 for first time buyers with regional property prices caps (South East: £437,600 ) As with current scheme, under the new scheme, the government will lend buyers up to 20% of the cost of newly built home (outside London: 40%)
· Help to Buy Agent: Radian is the new Agent for the South. 
· The Regulator will replace the existing 2015 Rent Standard with a new Rent Standard for registered providers of social housing from 1 April 2020.
· The Land Hub 

· The tool presents development sites that Homes England plan to bring to market, unlocking the construction of thousands of new homes across the county.

· Sites are displayed geographically and users are able to view site specific details including, red-line plans and search location by post code.

· These sites will be available to developers over the next 12 to 18 months.

· For further information about any of the Land Hub sites contact: landenquiries@homesengland.gov.uk
Information on all of these is available on the gov.uk website.
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